PRESS RELEASE

Wastes Banned From Trash

Beginning in February 2006, it became illegal to put household batteries, electronic devices, fluorescent light bulbs, and mercury –containing thermostats, in the trash. These wastes generated by a broad group of society, are part of a larger group of materials known as universal waste. Universal waste contains materials, which if allowed to enter the waste stream pose a hazard to people or the environment. The following is a list of universal wastes and may not be disposed to the trash:

All batteries- AA, AAA, C, D cells, rechargeable, lithium, and button (e.g. watch) batteries. Batteries may contain corrosive materials that can cause burns, as well as toxic heavy metals such as cadmium.

Fluorescent tubes and bulbs, high intensity discharge (HID), metal halide, sodium, and neon bulbs. These lights contain mercury vapor that may be released into the environment when they are broken. Mercury is a toxic metal that may cause harm to people and animals.

Mercury containing thermostats (older style with sealed glass switch), switches, relays, pilot light sensors, gauges, novelty items, and thermometers.

Electronic devices- laptop computers, computers, printers, radios, microwave ovens. VCRs, cell phones, cordless phones, and telephone answering machines. These devices have been shown to contain toxic heavy metals such as lead, copper, chromium, and cadmium.

Tube-type and flat panel televisions and computer monitors. They contain lead and/ or mercury.

Non-empty aerosol cans that contain hazardous materials. If the can is labeled with words like TOXIC or FLAMMABE don’t put it in the trash unless it is completely empty.

All universal waste with the exception of televisions, monitors, and electronic devices may be disposed at the Household Hazardous Waste Collection Facility, at the Devlin Road Transfer Station, 889 Devlin Road, American Canyon, open every Friday and Saturday from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., or at the next temporary household hazardous waste collection event scheduled for May 27 from 9a.m. to 3p.m. at the Upper Valley Disposal Service Yard (entrance at Rutherford Grove Winery, 1673 St. Helena Hwy, St. Helena). Battery collection sites may be found in the Recycling Guide section of the telephone book. In addition, there are three new collection sites: Town Hall in Yountville, City Hall in St. Helena, and City Hall in Calistoga. 

Televisions, monitors and electronic devices may be taken to the City of Napa’s Material Diversion Facility at 820 Levitan Way, Napa. Call 255-5200 for information. They will also be collected at the City of Napa’s annual electronic waste collection event scheduled for June 9th and 10th at Napa Valley College. Call the Napa Recycling & Hazardous Waste info line at 257-9292, or Napa County Dept. of Environmental Management at 253-4471 for information.

Clover Flat Landfill accepts televisions and monitors at no charge. Call 963-7988 for information.

